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Board of Directors Moves Ahead on Expansion Plans 
Architects to be hired to do 
design concept 

At its September 25, 2007 meeting, the 
NCSML Board of Directors voted to 
move ahead on expansion plans with 
unanimous approval of three items. 1) 
We need an expansion. 2) We should 
build only what we can pay for. 3) We 
should have a plan to fund ongoing 
operations. 

The vote came after a set of board 
focus group sessions to review the 
results of a market feasibility study and 
space analysis by Economics Research 
Associates and discuss points of 
concern and agreement. The first action 
step was approved to hire an architect 
to design the expansion concept and 
provide cost projections. The search is 
underway. As part of that work, staff, 
board, members, and supporters will 

be interviewed to provide input on the 
vision plan. 

The energy, ideas, and passion 
of the board for the future of the 
NCSML is truly exciting. We plan 
to be bold in our vision as we take 
the next steps for the expansion. 
We want to include everyone in 
this plan for the future. 
- Gary Rozek, Vice-Chair of the Board 

In addition, the board established 
four ad-hoc committees with chairs: 
1) a Building Committee to work with 
the architect, chaired by Gary Rozek; 
2) a Case Statement Committee to 
work on the expansion vision, chaired 
by Jirn Bahensky; 3) a Fund Raising 

Committee to work with counsel 
on a feasibility study, chaired by 
Carey Gibson; and 4) an Operations 
Committee to make a plan for 
organizational effectiveness, operating 
revenue and staffing, chaired by Sue 
Plotz Olson. Work has begun on these 
various parts of the overall action plan. 

As part of the planning process, 
we will do a visioning exercise with 
staff, board and representatives of 
volunteers, members, donors and 
friends . Part of this exercise is to 
describe the programming, or what will 
happen in the new space, which is a 
vital step in creating a space that will 
be exciting and serve the needs of the 
NCSML in the next five to ten years 
and beyond. We are confident that time 
invested in planning before the project 
moves forward is time well spent. 

1968 Exhibition to open March 7, 2008 

Only Exhibit in the U.S. 
In March the NCSML will open an 
original exhibit commemorating the 
4ot anniversary of the Prague Spring 

and the Soviet invasion of 1968. The 
exhibit will explore the demands for 
freedom and reform in Communist 
Czechoslovakia in the late 1960s, 
the part Alexander Dubcek played in 
allowing these reforms, the role of 
intellectuals, students and workers in 
bringing about change, the growing 
alarm of the Soviet Bloc, and the 
dramatic invasion that ended the 
Prague Spring and ushered in the 
Soviet Winter. 

The story will be told against the 
backdrop of world events of 1968, 
which was a year of unrest, protest, 

demonstration and transformation 
worldwide. Artifacts for the exhibit 
will include items on loan from the 
Museum of Communism in Prague. 
Newspapers, magazines, and video and 
audio clips from the actual time of the 
events will help tell this fascinating 
story of freedom and oppression. 
To our knowledge this is the only 
exhibition on this important event in 
the United States in 2008. The exhibit 
will close January 25, 2009. 

An opening reception for members 
and conference attendees will be held 
the evening of March 6. 
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FROM OUR PRESIDENT 

In the past museums often focused on objects, characterized by artifacts sitting on 
pedestals to be admired. Today we take a broader view. We realize that museums 
are about people, their trials, tribulations, triumphs and day-to-day lives. Objects are 
critical to tell those stories, but they are much more powerful when accompanied by 
words and actions. When told right, these stories give rise to ideas. According to Dr. 
Willard (Sandy) Boyd, president emeritus of the University oflowa arid The Field 
Museum in Chicago and member of the NCSMLAdvisory Board, when exhibits go 
beyond the "wonder" of the object standing alone and are designed to inform and 
stimulate visitor learning, they serve as fora for 
differing perspectives, and address important 
issues. Two activities this year have prepared the 
National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library 
to do a better job of telling people's stories and 
presenting different experiences. In June our 
friends Dr. Ivan Dubovicky, Dr. Mark Stolarik, 
Dr. Mojmir Povolny, Natasa Durovicova, Dr. Bob 
Petrik, and Dr. Virginia Yans spent two intense 
days with staff discussing the history of Czech 
and Slovak immigration to the United States. This 
group of scholars will continue to advise on the 
development of our new permanent exhibition on Peter Sis visited the NCSML October 1 
the Czech- and Slovak-American experience over 
the next few years. 

Our oral history project in Iowa allowed us to begin gathering personal and 
community stories. Project researcher and Slovo editor, Sher Jasperse, and Library 
Director David Muhlena have collected oral histories from 65 individuals in seven 
communities across the state, plus documents and photographs. We have used this 
experience as a model to design a larger national oral history project to systematically 
capture the personal stories, family sagas, and community histories of emigres and 
descen.dants of immigrants in important settlement communities across the country. Now 
we are actively seeking funding to make this proposed project a reality. 

In the last two months we've had some very important visitors. Madeleine Albright 
visited for her fourth time, and buoyed our spirits by saying how much she enjoys the 
museum and admires our work. Peter Sis came by to promote his new book, The Wall: 
Growing Up Behind the Iron Curtain. His presentation was so charming, the audience didn' t 
want it to end. Former U.S. ambassador to the Czech Republic Bill Cabaniss and his wife 
Catherine were guests at the Fall Dinner and we reminisced about the wonderful reception 
they gave to our tour group in October 2004 at the ambassador's residence in Prague. 

The expansion plan is gathering momentum and in the next several months we will 
work with architects to come up with a design concept and site plan so we can head 
out to talk with members and friends across the country about our vision. The board of 
directors is also engaged in preparing a vision statement, operating and staffing plans, 
and a fund-raising campaign. Of course, even as we plan for a capital campaign, we have 
to meet our annual goals to maintain operations at current levels. 

As I promised in the Spring, inserted in this issue of Most is a list of memorial gifts from 
January 1, 2006 through November 15, 2007, which is almost two years of donations. Next 
issue we will report on giving (other than memorials) for the year of 2007. 

In September I marked five years - can it be that long?! - as president/CEO of the 
National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library. Time passes quickly when the days are 
so enjoyable and fulfilling. The people with whom I work make it the best of all jobs 
- a great staff, engaged members, volunteers and board, and generous donors. Thanks 
everyone for your support of me and the entire staff. We are grateful for all you do to 
make the National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library the special place that it is. 

Best wishes for a blessed holiday with family and friends, 
Gail Naughton 
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MUSEUM HAPPENINGS 

The History of the Brave Czech Nation on Display 
Free Admission Provided by CRST, International 

The History of the Brave Czech Nation 
opened November 2, 2007 in the Petrik 
Gallery with the exciting announcement 
that, due to a generous gift by CRST 

International and John and Dyan Smith, the 
exhibit will be free to the public. 

The exhibit is a larger-than -life 
reproduction of the pop up children's book 
of the same title. The book was written 
and illustrated by Lucie Siefertova in 2003 
and won the prestigious Magnesia Litera 
prize in the Czech Republic. The original 
Czech version was enlarged and appeared 
throughout Europe, where over 250,000 
people saw it. The English translation 
has been reproduced on 46 six-foot tall 
panels that form a labyrinth of time. The 
exhibit truly starts at the beginning- 35,000 

years ago, with mammoths and early 
human hunters sprawling across the 
valleys of Moravia. Colorful cartoon-
like characters take visitors through the 
settlement of Europe, the victories of 
Cyril and Methodius, the Premyslids, 
the Thirty Years War, up to the founding 
of Czechoslovakia, World War II, 
Communism, and the momentous events 
at the end of the 20th century. 

Arranged through the Cultural Section 
of the Czech Embassy, the exhibit will 
be on display at the NCSML through 
January 27, 2008. 

New Staff and Promotions Build Team at the NCSML 
Stefanie Kohn 
has been named 
the NCSML's new 
curator. Prior to 
taking this position, 
Kohn was the 
collections manager. 
Her background 
includes experience 

in six different museums and two libraries. 
She has worked in a conservation lab, an 
education department, and as a tour guide 
and costumed interpreter. She served as 
the Director of the Lombard Historical 
Museum in Lombard, IL and was the 
Library Director at the Springville, IA 
Memorial Library. 
Kohn began working at the NCSML in 
1999 as the curatorial assistant. In 2004, 
she moved into the position of collections 
manager. 1n 2005, George Washington 
University created a program for graduate 
course work in collections management, 
via the Internet. Kohn was one of thirty 
students selected to participate in this pilot 
program. Originally from Indianapolis, 
IN, Kohn holds a B.A. in anthropology and 
Germanic studies from Indiana University. 

Kelly Otto has 
been named the 
museum's director 
of membership and 
special programs. 
Prior to taking 
this position, 
Otto worked 
for Motorola, 

as Manager of Technical Publications, 

in Phoenix, AZ; EDS, Electronic Data 
Systems, as Manager of Customer 
Service, on the Alliant Energy Account, 
Cedar Rapids, IA; and was a community 
volunteer with Cedar Rapids School 
District and the Cedar Rapids Symphony. 
She has a B.S. in fine arts from Nebraska 
Wesleyan University with a minor in 
biology. Originally from Cincinnati, OH, 
Otto rrioved to Cedar Rapids in 1996. 

Jason Wright has 
joined the team as 
Vice President for 
Development. ln 
this position, Wright 
will be responsible 
for all aspects 
of fund raising 
for the NCSML: 
annual, capital and 

endowment. Wright received his bachelor's 
degree from DePauw University (Indiana) 
and came to Cedar Rapids in 2003 to take 
the executive director position at the Cedar 
Rapids Symphony. Throughout his career 
he has been involved in performing arts 
administration and non-profit management 
and fundraising for organizations in 
Minnesota, Illinois, Texas, and Iowa. 
Wright's ancestors came from Bohemia 
and Moravia in the early 1900s and settled 
in the Czech neighborhood of Berwyn and 
Cicero, Illinois. His maternal grandfather 
Frank Frantik was a 50+ year member of 
CSA Lodge Rovnost No. 53 in Cicero. 
Along with grandmother Marie Frantik, 
mother Millie Frantik Wright, and brother 
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Jeb Wright, four generations of Frantiks 
were involved in CSA and Czech activities 
in the Chicago area. 

Tricia Bender has 
joined the team 
as Collections 
Manager. Bender 
is a graduate of the 
University oflowa 
in anthropology 
with a certificate in 
museum studies. 

She served as the Collections Manager 
and Museum Assistant at the University 
of Iowa Hospitals and Clinics Medical 
Museum. She also worked as an intern in 
the Collections of the Office of the State 
Archaeologist. 

Janet Stoffer 
has been named 
the Director of 
Operations and 
Education. Formerly 
the Director of 
Education and 
Programs, Stoffer 
will now oversee 

the visitor services area of the NCSML 
operation, along with giving expanded 
attention to the student educational 
programs. Stoffer has been on the 
staff since 2000. She has a degree in 
anthropology from the University of 
Northern Iowa and has completed graduate 
work in anthropology and museum science 
at Texas Tech University. 



' MUSEUM HAPPENINGS 

Sapphire Blue Glassware Gift on Display 
September brought a lovely addition to 
the artifact collection at the NCSML. 
Mr. William Trotman, of Winston-
Salem, North Carolina, generously 
gave his mother's collection of blue 
cut glass to the museum. Named the 
Maude B. Trotman Collection in 
her honor, the set includes 34 pieces 
of sapphire blue cut and etched 
glassware. There are vases, decanters, 
bowls, goblets, lidded dishes, and a 
pitcher, tumbler, and plate. 
Mrs. Trotman began her collection 
before World War II, and continued 
to add pieces until shortly before her 

death in 1962. Mr. Trotman stated that 
his mother collected "only the blue," 
and her children enjoyed giving her 
gifts to add to her collection. He told 
of his discovery of several sets of cut 
glass wine goblets. Each glass in a set 
was a different color, so he purchased 
only the blue glass from each set for 
his mother. 

Blue Moods: The Maude B. Trotman 
Collection will be on display in the 
Laska Gallery from November 17, 
2007 until April 6, 2008. 

Milestone 1 O,OOOth Item Cataloged by the Library 
The NCSML reached an important 
milestone in the history of the library. 
In July 2007, the 1 0,000th item was 
entered into the library's online catalog 
Komensky, which is accessible at 
www.ncsml.org/komensky.htm. These 
10,000 items include books, CDs, 

Library Director David Muhlena and 
cataloger Rebecca Bartlett celebrate the 
10,000 item in the NCSML catalog 

Mark Your Calendars 

DVDs and VHS tapes. The 1 0,000th 
item cataloged is the recent Vaclav 
Havel biography To The Castle and 
Back (New York : Alfred A. Knopf, 
2007), which was written by Havel 
and translated into English by _paul 
Wilson . . This is the first English-
language biography of Havel published 
since 2000. Havel, the president of 
Czechoslovakia from 1989-1992 and 
president of the Czech Republic from 
1993-2003, visited the NCSML in 
October 1995, along with Bill Clinton 
and Michal Kovac, for the dedication 
and opening of the new museum 
building. 

Funded in part with a grant from 
the Czech Heritage Foundation, the 
NCSML cataloging project began in 
the summer of 2003, and the online 

The National Bohemian, Moravian, and Slovak 
Folk Dance Festival will be May 16, 17 and 18 in 
conjunction with Houby Days in Czech Village. 
Folk dancers will delight audiences along with 
traditional activities at the museum and in the 
village, including folk art demonstrations, two 
parades, largest houby contest, houby breakfast, 
music, dances, and more. Watch the NCSML 
website for more information, www.ncsml.org. 

catalog Komensky was launched 
the same year. Items entered into 
Komensky are also available in 
the international library database, 
WorldCat, as well. Our library actively 
collects materials focusing on Czech 
and Slovak arts, culture and history. 
We receive the majority of our books 
as donations from individuals, while 
the remainder, as with Havel's To the 
Castle and Back, are purchased. By 
making these catalog records available 
in Komensky as well as WorldCat, the 
national library database, these books 
are now accessible to both walk-in 
visitors at the NCSML and researchers 
around the world. 

Lipa Slovak Folk Dancers from Minneapolis walk in the 2007 Houby 
Days parade before dance performances in the NCSML garden. 
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2006 MEMORIALS & HONORS to the National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library, January 1 - December 31, 2006 

Frank and Sylvia Hemsky George W. Drahos Ed Hynek Joseph Kozlovsky 
Anderle Bessie Zurka Drahos Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Kilberger Reverand Harry Cenefeldt 
Arlene Anderle Leo and Irma Modracek 

Bessie Doupnik Dochterman Josephine and Edward R. Kuba 
Don Archer Fred and Susan Clawson AlmaJansa John Kuba 
Bob Hejkal Marjorie Nejdl 

John Drost Clara and Howard Samek Evelyn Kucera 
Alyce Mary Chadima Barron Doris Drost Mrs. Robert Samek Ernie and Joanne Buresh 

and William J. Barron, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Kilberger 

Carey Downs Gibson and Terry Charles Drozd Ernest and Alma Jansa 
Gibson Ann Marie Drozd Edward and Barbara Vosmek Clara Viktor Kuncl 

Jack Kuncl 

William J. Barron Jr. Louise Erusha Pauline Jasa 
Dawn and Joe Jindrich Donald and Patricia Erusha Julie and David Wiedner Stan Kuta 

International Brotherhood of 
Linn County Board of Supervisors 

Jordy Feder Mildred Johnson Electrical Workers No. 405 

Mike Becwar Family Robert and Enid Blanc Leola Zavodsky Clark Marie Reidy 

Robert Tesar Family David and Susan Boyer H. R. and Madalene Harrison Emil Lamparek 
Byron and Linda Chalem Sharron Hiemstra 

Alma Detert Benesh Lisa Feder Mary Jo Langer 
Janann and James Anderson 

James and Esther Benesh Judith Friedman WFLA Lodge No. 262 
Austin Armstrong 
William and Verna Boland 

Leo and Irma Modracek George Lester Stanley and Marilue Watkins Irene Bon tty 
Marvin and Hermina Rigel Shigeko Sotani Marilyn Cech 

Barbara Jones Joseph and Esther Cerveny 
Lyle Beranek Chester and Julia Grey Helen Christophersen George, Joanne and Tamara 
Charles Krejci William and Antoinette Carson Chadima 

George Kalous Paul and Marlene Clark 
Joseph and Elizabeth Bonick Mary Haerther Elizabeth Bedell Dave and Barbara Dohnalek 
Dolores Pasierb Jane and Sandra Harman Mr. and Mrs. Chad Fisher Lumir and Sara Dostal 

Rae Jeanne Kilberger Robert and Mary Jehle Ronald and Judy Duffe 

Milo Bulicek Marjorie Nejdl Louise Kalous David and Chrystal Faltis 

Leona Bulicek Ronald and Mary Lou Petersen Dennis and Colette Molumby Helen and Bill Faltis 

CSA Lodge No. 137 Rad Prokop Lynn Sheets Irma Rozek Kathryn Gardemann 

Velky Dexter and Selma Wakeham Catherine Shaw Niles and Linda Gardemann 
William Shebetka Guild of the NCSML 

Reverand and Marcella Hahn Robert Zach Alvin and Ruth Krebs 

Mrs. Ludvik Burian Anton and Karen Zacek Evelyn Lamparek 

Gloria Mcconkey Elizabeth Klimes Tom and Joanne Lautenschlager 

Mary Havlicek Don and Barbara Pulkrab Russell and Judith Leidigh 

Mary Cacioppo Leo and Irma Modracek Anthony Manatt 

Leo and Irma Modracek Marjorie Nejdl Kenneth Klinsky Leo and Irma Modracek 

Marjorie Nejdl 
Marjorie Nejdl 

Kristina Cernek Frantisek Hofrichter 
Arlene Netolicky 

Samuel and Christine Cernek Robert Hofrichter Rose Kopecky 
Russ and Linda Novotny 
Irene Parr 

Edna and Robert Banse Lillian Schminke 
Anna Sajban Cervenak Dr. Karel Holbik David Barta Thiara Smith 
Michael Cervenak Rudolph and June Jansa Marie Cada Everett and Lorraine Spidle 

Estelle and William Mournighan Helen Christophersen Evelyn Stejskal 
Milo and Lenore Chehak William and Theresa Taskar Cheri Dickey Darlene Trachta 
Willis and Sheryl Lamb Bernie and Shirley Drahozal Kevin and Joan Vondracek 

Joseph Honce Gary Dvorak 
Ludmila Christle Frederick Foy Guild of the NCSML Evelyn Lamparek 
Don Christle Marjorie Nejdl Lavona Colton 
Warren and Fern Fackler Renata Hruska Zula Oujiri Bernie and Shirley Drahozal 

Marjeanne and Carl Jungjohann Elsie Drahovzat Marge Pace Bernice Dvorak 

John Kuba Arlene and Andrew Houk Michael Papich Marjorie Nejdl 

Marjorie Nejdl John Johnson Cloyd and Shirlene Robinson 
Robert and Vilma Nejdl John and Pamela Kostle Donald and Barbara Schmitz Emil and Evelyn Lamparek 

Marge Pace David and Janice Kralik Joe and Lauren Tiffany The Estate of Emil and Evelyn 

James and Martha Serbousek John Kuba Darlene Trachta Lamparek 

Leo and Irma Modracek Betty Truesdell 
Michael Papich George Lanka 

Eldon Colton Lois and Darrell Paulsen Eva and Robert Kouba John Kuba 

Leo and Irma Modracek Margery Petrzelka James and JoFran Falcon Milo F. Lanka 
Blair Thornbloom 

Irene Croft WFLA Lodge No. 262 Alice Koval 
John Kuba 
Leo and Irma Modracek 

John Kuba Roman and Margaret Zach Emil Koval Marjorie Nejdl 
Francis and Judith McLaskey Karen Zazza WFLA Lodge No. 262 



Leona Larson 
Rand and Christine Allan 
Daryl and Diane Gladwin 
Bernadine and Terry Goldman 
Sven and Carol Larson 
Dean and Debra Spina 

Mathew & Helen Lorenc 
Dorothy and Bill Ackermann 

Edward C. Machacek 
Michael and Claudia Hickey 
Marjorie Nejdl 
Marge Pace 
Joe and Mildred Peshek 

Stanley and Paulyne Machacek 
Patrick and Jill Walsh 

Mary Doupnik Markham 
Fred and Susan Clawson 

Alice McNeal 
Lois and Darrell Paulsen 

Curt Mentzer 
John Kuba 

Sgt. Jerry Mican 
Charles and Frances Vilim 

George C. Milcic 
Marcella Milcic 

Karel Milcic 
Marcella Milcic 

Frances Novak Neitderhisar 
Carolyn Goff 

Ed and Mary Nejdl 
Mary Lou Croy 

Mary Nejdl 
Dorothy and Stan Ditch 
Marjorie Nejdl 

In Honor of Wilma Benish 
CSA Lodge No. 137 Rad Prokop 

Velky 

In Honor of Leona Bulicek 
CSA Lodge No. 137 Rad Prokop 

Velky 

In Honor of Theodore Buresh's 
80th birthday 
Bohumil Zajicek 

In Honor of Rose Marie and 
David Burke 
O. A. Siegel 

In Honor of Gary Dean 
Gary and Jannes Weede 

Jim Pace 
Marge Pace 
Olga Sedenka 

Daniel C. Novak 
Carolyn Goff 

Frank Novotny 
Joe and Lauren Tiffany 

Emma and Milo Pecina 
Marjorie Nejdl 
James and Martha Serbousek 

Genevieve and Leo Peiffer 
Leo Peiffer 

Annie Pesek 
Ann and James Dunnigan 

Bertha Sirro Kopp Placks 
Constance Meyer 

Zanna Ponertova 
David and Chrystal Faltis 

Josephine Prochazka 
Marcella Milcic 

Mary and Joseph Ptak 
Victory Sedlacek 

John and Anna Repka 
James Repka Family 

Leo Samek 
Lillian Janousek 

Marlene Schrimper 
The Estate of Marlene Schrimper 

Vernon L. Schrimper 
Marlene Schrimper 

Eula Shebetka 
William L. Shebetka 

In Honor of Margaret Haupt 
Jayann Fordon 

In Honor of Janis and Robert 
Kazimour's 50th Anniversary 
Wayne and Mary Ellen Krotz 

In Honor of Adelene Klouda's 
90th birthday 
Leo and Irma Modracek 

In Honor of Leo Modracek's 
Birthday 
Glenn and Sharon Modracek 

In Honor of Leo and Irma 
Modracek 
Stephanie and Todd Parker 

Rose Skalsky 
Eldon and Dorothy Hensch 

Charles Sonka 
Marjorie Nejdl 
Ernst and Carol Rigel 

Bessie Stancel 
James and Irene Hutton 

Libbie L. Staskal 
Ruth Mitvalsky 

Wilma and William Stritesky 
Eldon and Dorothy Hensch 

Donald J. Suma 
WFLA Lodge No. 262 

Matej and Alzbeta Surak 
V. John and Elizabeth Surak 

George C. & Blanche T. Svoboda 
Robert and Rita Tomanek 

Pete Tesar family 
Robert Tesar Family 

Lydia Baster Thieme 
Ben Thieme 

Mary M. Tichy 
Nancy Novak Gucciardo 

Robert Tucker 
Jo Ann Barnes 
Harriet Bierman 
Beula and Robert Dvorak 
Gary Dvorak 
Warren and Fern Fackler 
Guild of the NCSML 
Alicia Dee Dvorak Jackson 
Marjorie Nejdl 
Don and Barbara Pulkrab 
Patricia Swab 

In Honor of Arlo Netolicky 
CSA Lodge No. 137 Rad Prokop 

Velky 

In Honor of Charles Opatrny 
Erwin and Joan Russell 

In Honor of Don and Helen 
Quass' Anniversary 

Francis and Judith McLaskey 

In Honor of Jim and Martha 
Serbousek's 25th Wedding 
Anniversary 
Ernie and Joanne Buresh 
Robert and Jean Elliott 
Margaret Holets 
Anna and Anthony Komisar 
Leo and Irma Modracek 

Edward Vavra 
Anna Drahovzal 
Jim and Becky Drahovzal 
John and Rita McGinnis 
Carol Vavra 
Eunice Vavra 
June Vavra 

Harriet Veverka 
Barbara Kostka 

Ralph M. Vittengl 
Anna Vittengl 

John & Ruth Vosatka 
Richard and Janet Ransom 

Lawrence Yeries 
Leo and Irma Modracek 

Marie Young 
John Kuba 

Bessie Zacek 
John Kuba 
Marjorie Nejdl 
Patricia Yilek 

Vernon Ziskovsky 
Ernie and Joanne Buresh 
Marvin and Hermina Rigel 

In Honor of Dolores Tomash's 
80th Birthday 
Francis and Judith McLaskey 

In Honor of Dorothy Vavricek 
CSA Lodge No. 137 Rad Prokop 

Velky 

In Honor of Sylvia Novak 
Neitderhisar 
Carolyn Goff 

In Honor of Jannes Teply 
Weede 
Gary and Jannes Weede 



2007 MEMORIALS & HONORS to the National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library January 1 - November 15, 2007 

Dr. Charles L. Balcer Celeste Johannes Bruce Tenenbaum Marcella Krauel 
John and Joyce Bachtell Robert and Janis Kazimour Edward and Barbara Vosmek Garland and Barbara Ashbacher 

Pat and Bob Kent Judith Westcott Cynthia Cardenas 
Evelyn Bartachek Langlas Ann Kloubec El Kahir Shrine Band Ann DeRulle 
Jeanne Vogt M. Constance Kokontis and International Jewelry & Trade, Inc. Harriette Orelup 

Gregory Epping Marvlyn Pasarew 
Ms. Irma R. Binko Emil Koval Glenn Haerther Jack and Anita Peet 
Richard and Janet Ransom Wayne and Mary Ellen Krotz Libbie Krug Don and Barbara Pulkrab 
Czech Heritage Singers Mr. John Kuba Carol Scott 
Federation of Czech Groups Leo and Irma Modracek Thomas Hartley Janet Wahl 

David and Mary Pat Muhlena Inez Hartley Joyce West 
Evelyn Bobham Marjorie Nejdl Leo and Irma Modracek June Wise 
Leo and Irma Modracek Marge Pace Czech Catholic Union 

Carol Paul Dr. Beverly Inman Federation of Czech Groups 
Leonard Boehm Clara and Howard Samek Richard and Janet Ransom 
Joseph Kurka Ella E Samek Marie E Krejci 
Milly Ortner Howard and Karen Samek Ms. Lillian Janousek Ann Downs 
Joan and William Rischer Donald and Barbara Schmitz Joe and Helen Pickart Charlotte Glynn 

James and Martha Serbousek Elizabeth Humphrey 
Wesley Buresh Sharon Smith Irene Jabczynski Charles Krejci 
Leo and Irma Modracek Betty Suchan Leo and Irma Modracek Ed & Edna Lingo 

Betty Truesdell Patricia O'Connell 
Humphrey Carbaugh Esther White Mildred Ann Kapser Bud & Renate Schulte 
Leo and Irma Modracek Wilson Class of 1952 Charles Krejci Barbara Teahen 

Robert & Louise Ware 
Mrs. Helen Casali Don Dvorsky Joseph Kilies Jeanne M. Zabl 
Leora Zahorik Leo and Irma Modracek Patricia Foster 

Milo and Betty Jo Vanek Ed, Marie and Rick Krejci 
Dorothy Connor Dave Feierisen Czech Slovak Society of Indiana Diane Krejci 
Gary Dvorak Charles Krejci 
Federation of Czech Groups Joseph W. Klinsky Glenn Kroul 
Robert and Marcella Stolba Pamela Sue Fisher Grace Amemiya Jane and Sandra Harman 

John Cimburek Elaine Andre Ronald and Mary Lou Petersen 
Joseph Dalecky Glenna Cobb Clyde and Jean Berry 
Jamie and George Achrazoglou Bob and Carol Deppe John Cimburek Michael Kuba 
Anne Dalecky Eugene and Marie Emerson Eugene and Marie Emerson Bernie Drahozal 
Libby Dalecky Vera Lippert Fager Florence Hamrick and 
Patrick Gorkow Florence Hamrick and Gregory Vitale Sheryl Lamb 
Libbie Krug Gregory Vitale Laurent Hodges Ernie and Joanne Buresh 
Rose Marie McClenahan Don and Edith Hofmann Don and Edith Hofmann 
Leo and Irma Modracek Donald and Shirley Hulse Willard and Mildred Hollander Evelyn Lamparek 
Marge Pace Marianne Klinsky Annalou Johnson Marilyn Cech 
Don and Barbara Pulkrab Duane and Leonore Mangold Marianne Klinsky Paul and Marlene Clark 
Luella Shimek Joy Munn Ronald Klinsky Richard and Marvel Janko 
Wilfred and Evelyn Tlusty nmothy Peterson Vernon Kriz Leo and Irma Modracek 
Cryovac Food Packaging - David and Barbara Unzeitig Duane and Leonore Mangold Irene Parr 

Sealed Air Corp Howard and Helen Unzeitig Kathy Masouras Albert and Jane Sankot 
Cedar Rapids Lodge 262 WFLA Roy and Barbara Warman Lester Mikulecky Mary Ann Siems 

Gloria Zajicek Gregory and Diane Nelson Thiara Smith 
Bessie Doupnik Dochterman William and Jean Zmolek John Pesek Darlene Trachta 
Fred and Susan Clawson Lester Mikulecky nmothy Peterson Elaine and G. Dewey Willis 

Sandi and Glenn Pratt 
Mary Doupnik Markham Chester and Julia Grey Harold and Ellen Skripsky Mr. Clayton H. Lander 
Fred and Susan Clawson William and Antoinette Carson Harold Skripsky Leo and Irma Modracek 

Michael and JaneAnn Stout 
Shirley Drahozal Robert Hach Victor Tamashunas Beth Lefebure 
Robert Baumruk George Baldwin Dwight Tardy Leo and Irma Modracek 
Dolores Blood Stephen and Nancy Baldwin Marilou Ukena 
K. Donald and Phyllis Canfield James and Gloria Bulechek David and Barbara Unzeitig Rose Lewis 
Joann Detert Steve Christ Howard and Helen Unzeitig Rose Lewis Estate 
Bernie Drahozal Ken and Jane Drish Paul and Vera Ann Valde 
Robert and Norine Drahozal Ted and Margaret Kubicek Peg Wasson Robert T. Mackey 
Lee Dytrt Carl and Mary Landergott Gloria Zajicek Leo and Irma Modracek 
Louis and Lydia Elias Lisa McCarty 
Ken and Ginger Erger Lee and Darlene McMullen Rose Konecny Donald Merta 
Kimberly S. Erusha Gordon Mollman Mr. John Kuba Leo and Irma Modracek 
Irene and Don Hamous Don Pardubsky Donald and Barbara Schmitz 
Mary Jeanne Hruska Julie and John Sas Jewell Modracek 

Leo and Irma Modracek 
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Mabel Novotny 
Leo and Irma Modracek 

Bessie Pecina Vessecky 
James and Martha Serbousek 

Melichar J. and 
Barbara A. Polak 
Ed and Joan Hemphill 

Henrietta Prasil Reif 
Helen Christophersen 

Wilma Reif 
Leo and Irma Modracek 

Virgil Reinhart 
James and Loretta Copper 
Bernie Drahozal 
Ken and Ginger Erger 
Christopher and Angela Hartman 
Meg and Tom Johnson 
Marjeanne and Carl Jungjohann 
George and Susan Maybanks 
Tony and Kathryn Moeder 
Marie Reinhart 
James and Martha Serbousek 
Danny and Janie Wall 

In Honor of Robert & 
Edna Banse 60th Wedding 
Anniversary 
Kimberly S. Erusha 

In Honor of Janelle Benish 
CSA Lodge #137 Rad Prokop 

Velky 

NATLONAL 
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LIBRARY 

Bess and Leo Rigel 
Leo and Irma Modracek 
Eugene and Norma Rousseau 

Louis Rozinek 
Leo and Irma Modracek 

Ed Scrivani 
Leo and Irma Modracek 

Mary Rose Sedlacek 
Leo and Irma Modracek 

Aleta Bartunek Smith 
Robert and Helen Bartunek 
Karl Fink 
Lillian Kirchmann 
Rosemary and Leon Mulder 
Jay Smith 
Jeanne Yanecek 

Carolyn Smrcek-Junge 
Lois and Darrell Paulsen 

Elsie Rose Sova 
Neal and Saundra Dellocono 
Barbara Pfeiffer 
Jack and Teresa Gomez 
Kelly Hurter 
Marianne Klinsky 
Mr. John Kuba 

In Honor of Jan Hajda's 80th 
Birthday 
John and Gwyneth Feuz 

In Honor of Barbara Hansen 
Studer 
Michael Emerson 

30 16th Avenue SW 
Cedar Rapids, Iowa USA 52404-5904 
319/362-8500 

Susan Ramm 
Ron and Connie Rhoades 
Harold Skripsky 
Harold and Ellen Skripsky 
Rick and Linda Svoboda 
Anne Gerhart Foundation 

Mrs. Agnes Tosh 
Mary Bozanek 

June Tow 
Leo and Irma Modracek 

Robert Tucker 
Ernie and Joanne Buresh 
Ann and Eric Heam 
Barbara Humiston 
Irene Konecny 
Emil Koval 
Forrest and Lila Kramer 
Joyce Kuba 
Leo and Irma Modracek 
Vivian Nicholson 
Daniel and Janet Shaffer 
Jessie Stastny 
Bob and Marge Stone 
Betty Truesdell 
Walter and Maxine Tucker 

Marie Vasicek 
Czechoslovak Moravian Club 

In Honor of Betty Truesdell's 
80th Birthday 
Ernie and Joanne Buresh 

In Honor of Anton & Karen 
Zacek's 50th Wedding 
Anniversary 
Bob and Marilyn Zvacek 

The National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library extends grateful appreciation to the many donors listed in this document 
whose contributions in memorials and honors make our mission possible. 

Every effort was made to ensure the accuracy of this report, but errors can occur. If your name has been omitted or listed 
incorrectly, let us know by calling the development office at 319-362-8500. Please accept our thanks and understanding. 

January 1 - November 15, 2007 

June Vavra 
Carol Vavra 
Leo and Irma Modracek 

Harriet Veverka 
Barbara Kostka 

Marie K. Vileta 
Arnold Vileta 

Lawrence Volesky 
Leo and Irma Modracek 

Helen Walky 
James and Martha Serbousek 

Paul Walshire 
WFLA Posledni Taborita No 16 

Elsie (Eliska) Washa Stedry 
Janice and Harold Crowe 

Harlan Waychoff 
Elaine Dalager 



MUSEUM HAPPENINGS 

Slovak Christmas Creche On Display through January 14 
New this year to Hruska Grand Hall 
holiday decorations is a Nativity Scene 
on loan from NCSML volunteer Dell 
Mills. The hand-carved wooden creche 
was designed by master wood-carver 
Jozef Pekara and carved by Vladimir 
Tamko, in Presov, Slovak Republic. It 
took three months to complete. 

Unique to this creche is a figure of a 
little boy crawling toward the manger. 
Pekara recalled as a child his most 

prized possession was a wooden horse 
on wheels. He decided to add a child 
offering this precious gift to the Baby 
Jesus. 

Hruska Grand Hall is decked out for 
the holidays with a 12-foot tall folk art 
Christmas tree decorated with traditional 
garland and hand-made ornaments. 
Exhibits on Svaty Mikulas, Christmas 
Eve dinner, and holiday traditions add to 
the festive cultural display. 

History and Culture Conference set for March 6, 7, & 8, 2008 
The 2008 Czech and Slovak History and 
Culture Conference (HCC) will take 
place in Cedar Rapids March 6 - 8, 2008. 
This conference will continue the 20th 
Century in Retrospect Series with 1968 
- 1977: Prague Spring, Normalization, 
and Charter 77. Socialism with a human 
face, Alexander Dubcek and the Prague 
Spring, the Warsaw Pact invasion, 
normalization, the anticommunist 
movement that culminated in Charter 77, 
these topics and more will be examined 
by top scholars and through first-hand 
accounts. To our knowledge, this is one 
of only two conferences in the United 
States in 2008 to address this important 
time period on the 40th anniversary of the 
Prague Spring and Warsaw Pact invasion. 
The conference will take place at the 
NCSML and at the Marriott Hotel and 
Conference Center in Cedar Rapids, IA. 

We are actively finalizing our list of 
speakers. A partial list of presenters and 
topics reveals a wide cross-section of 
viewpoints and subject matter. Among 
those planning to attend are: 

Dr. Sharon Wolchik, Professor of 
Political Science and International 
Affairs, George Washington University, 
will give a general overview of the 
events of 1968. 

Dr. Stanislav Kirschbaum, Professor, 
York University, provides the Slovak 
perspective of the Prague Spring. 

Dr. Josef Mestenhauser, Professor 
Emeritus, University of Minnesota, 

discusses youth and education during 
this time in Czechoslovakia 

Natasa Durovicova, ABD, University 
of Iowa, examines film 's New Wave 
movement. 

Dr. Kimberly Elman Zarecor, 
Assistant Professor, Iowa State 
University, looks at the architectural 
influences in Czechoslovakia at the time. 

Dr. Marketa Goetz-Stankiewicz, 
Professor Emerita,, University of British 
Columbia, will discuss the dissident 
writers and samizdat. 

Renowned artist, author, and 
MacArthur Fellow Petr Sis has been 
invited to share his experiences growing 
up behind the Iron Curtain. 

Mr. Kenneth Skoog, Member of the 
State Department staff in Prague from 
1967 - 1969, presents his experiences in 
Czechoslovakia in 1968. 

Dr. Paula Michaels, University of 
Iowa, provides the Soviet perspective 
and explains the Warsaw Pact invasion 
from their point of view. 

Dr. Martin Palous, Ambassador 
from the Czech Republic to the United 
Nations and Charter 77 Signatory, 
discusses the lasting impact of Charter 
77. (tentatively confirmed) 

Dr. Mojmir Povolny, Lawrence 
University, will present on the Council 
for Free Czechoslovakia and the exile 
movement. 

Dr. Carol Leff, Associate Professor, 
Department of Political Science, 
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University of Illinois, Urbana-
Champaign, concludes the conference 
by discussing the continued nationalistic 
movement and Czechoslovakia's steps 
towards independence and nation 
building. 

James A. Lovell, Captain, USN, Ret., 
has been invited to serve as our keynote 
speaker at Saturday evening's dinner. 

Ambassadors Rastislav Kacer and 
Petr Kolar have tentatively agreed to 
attend. 

Conference registration for the full 
conference is $80 for members and early 
registration (postmarked by 2/14/08). 
After 2/14/08, registration is $90 for 
everyone. One-day registration is $50 
(Friday or Saturday). Meals will be 
priced separately. Reduced room rates 
are available at the Marriott Hotel and 
Conference Center for $89+tax per 
night, through 2/14/08. To make your 
hotel reservation, call 1-800-396-2153 
and ask for NCSML History and Culture 
Conference . The Cedar Rapids Marriott 
reservation number is 319-393-6600. 

Watch your mail for full conference 
registration materials right after the first 
of the year. For more information, call or 
email Jan Stoffer 319-362-8500, 
jan@ncsml.org. 



MUSEUM HAPPENINGS 

Winner of Golden Prague Getaway Drawn 
Irene Taylor of Arlington Heights, IL 
was the lucky winner of the Golden 
Prague Getaway raffle of a trip for two 
to Prague. Her name was drawn at the 
fourth annual BrewNost! International 
Beer Tasting on October 5. Over 550 

people participated as sponsors, patrons 
or attendees to the event this year, 
sponsored by Alliant Energy. Mark 
your calendars for September 26, 2008 
for the fifth annual Brew Nost! event 
and Golden Prague Getaway raffle. 

Legacy Society Members Added 
Two new members to the NCSML 
Legacy Society were recognized at 
the annual Legacy Society luncheon, 
May 24, 2007, Alicia Dee Dvorak 
Jackson and Bob and Jan Kazimour. 
Deceased members Millie Johnson, 
George Kalous, and Eleanor Jewett, 
were honored. 

The Legacy Society was established 
by the board of directors in 2003 
as a way to honor and thank those 
who have shown their commitment 

to the mission of the NCSML in 
their estate plans. We now have 37 
member couples and individuals 
and six deceased members. Legacy 
members help us to plan for the future 
- knowing of their intention gives us 
hope and confidence that we will have 
the resources we need to continue 
- forever. If you would like to have a 
confidential discussion about a legacy 
gift, contact Jason Wright at 319-362-
8500 or email jwright@ncsml.org. 

NCSML Benefactor Pass.es Away 
The NCSML was saddened to lose 
friend and benefactor Ray L. Jiruska, 
who died on November 17, 2007. 

Ray L. Jiruska 

The NCSML traveling exhibit, The 
Tragedy of Slovak Jews, was on 
display in April 2007 at the Jewish 
Community Center in Kansas City, 
Mo. The powerful exhibit that 
was mounted at the NCSML from 
November 4, 2005 to February 26, 

Ray was born Oct. 9, 1918, in Cedar 
Rapids, the son of Frank and Hilda 
(Hulabar) Jiruska. Ray was a very 
enterprising man and work was a big 
part of his life. He served his country 
during World War II in the Army Air 
Corps while stationed in Texas. After 
the war, Ray returned to Cedar Rapids 
where he started a trucking business 
and later founded a bookkeeping and 
tax service business. In 1958 he started 
the second oldest major franchise of 
H & R Block, which grew to have 
offices in Eastern Iowa and the Illinois 
Quad Cities. Ray also founded the first 
Mazda dealership in Cedar Rapids in 

2006 is now available to travel to other 
sites. The exhibit consists of 33 panels 
and reproduction artifacts and posters. 
If you are interested in booking this 
exhibit for a venue in your area, 
contact curator Stefanie Kohn at 
319-362-8500. 
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BrewNost! Co-chair Danielle Rings, Board Chair 
Carey Gibson, President/CED GailNaughton, 
and BrewNost! Chair Diane Ramsey toast the 
success of the 2007 event. Over 475 persons 
enjoyed a spectacular evening. Goals for 
sponsors, patron hosts, silent auction, and raffle 
were exceeded, resulting in over $60,000 in 
proceeds to support the programs of the NCSML. 

1972 and was a real estate developer 
with many properties in Iowa and 
Cocoa Beach, Fla. 

Ray was committed to his Czech 
heritage. He was very supportive of 
the National Czech & Slovak Museum 
& Library and was responsible for 
financially supporting its creation as 
well as its endowment. According to 
President/CEO Gail Naughton, on his 
last visit to the museum a few months 
ago, he looked around and said, "We 
really did something here, didn't we?" 
He will be missed by all his friends in 
the NCSML family. 



Dr. Madeleine Albright Mr. and Mrs. William Cabaniss 

The NCSML is pleased to welcome 
four new members to the National 
Advisory Board, Dr. Madeleine 
Albright, 64th Secretary of State of the 
United States, Mr. and Mrs. William 
Cabaniss, former ambassador to the 
Czech Republic, and Dr. Sally Mason, 
president of The University oflowa. 

In 1997, Madeleine K. Albright was 
named the first female Secretary of State 
and became, at that time, the highest 
ranking woman in the history of the U.S. 
government. From 1993 to 1997, Dr. 
Albright served as the U.S. Permanent 
Representative to the United Nations 
and as a member of the President's 

ADVANCING THE MUSEUM MISSION 

Dr. Sally Mason 

Cabinet. 
Albright is a 
Principal of The 
Albright Group 
LLC, a global 
strategy firm, 
and Chair and 
Principal of 
Albright Capital 
Management 
LLC, an 

investment advisory firm focused on 
emerging markets. 

Ambassador William Cabaniss was 
sworn in as U.S. Ambassador to the 
Czech Republic by Secretary of State 
Colin Powell in Washington, DC on 
December 9, 2003. He arrived in Prague 
on January 9, 2004, and presented his 
credentials to President Vaclav Klaus 
on January 13, 2004. He completed his 
service September 23, 2006. 

Catherine Cabaniss was also greatly 
involved during their tenure in Prague, 
especially as an artist and supporter 
of the arts and artists in the Czech 
Republic. Since their return home to 

Two Significant Gifts Inspired by Czech Heritage 

Ed and Joan Hemphill 

Donors of a memorial gift and an estate 
gift both cited their heritage as the 
inspiration behind their extraordinary 
gifts this year. 

In July, Ed Hemphill, who is retired 
from Rockwell Collins and a NCSML 
volunteer, gave a substantial memorial 
gift in honor of his grandparents, 
Melichar J. and Barbara A. Polak. Ed's 
grandfather came to Iowa around 1902 
from a village near Plzen and worked 
in a quarry as a dynamiter. When he 
had saved enough money, he brought 

over his wife and four children. Ed 
remembers how his grandfather loved 
his garden and how he could argue 
on any subject, being a voracious 
reader and a self-taught man. Sunday 
dinners were grand affairs with all 
the family favorites like duck, goose, 
dumplings, and kolaches prepared by 
his grandmother on a wood-burning 
stove. With his gift, Ed wanted to 
honor the strength and determination 
of the Polaks who found the political 
and religious independence they 
sought in America while making a new 
life surrounded by family, friends, and 
neighbors. A plaque has been placed 
on the Wall of Memory to recognize 
the Polaks. 

This year the NCSML received 
an estate gift of over $220,000 
from Eleanor Jewett in honor of her 
parents, Marie Soukup Nadeje and 
Charles Anthony Nadeje. Her parents 
immigrated to the U.S. after her father 
served his military duty. Her mother 
died soon after arriving in New York, 
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so her father raised her and the other 
young children. Their intention was 
to go to Cedar Rapids, but they never 
made it. Eleanor was born in New 
York on 72nd Street and lived there 
most of her life. Eleanor married late 
in life to Kirkwood Jewett from Des 
Moines, Iowa, who died just a year 
or two later. Although she might have 
returned to New York, she remained in 
Des Moines. Eleanor went on a trip to 
the Czech Republic with the museum 
in 1997. She talked of it fondly with 
Carmen Langel when she last visited 
her in May of 2006. Former NCSML 
board member Janelle McClain, who 
went on the trip, remembers sitting at 
a spa and having a beer with Eleanor, 
who enjoyed sipping a good Czech 
pilsner and visiting her parents' 
homeland. Eleanor died on September 
29, 2006. Her estate gift was placed in 
the NCSML endowment according to 
her wishes. 



Czech Hand-Blown Glass 
Ornaments for 2008 
The new shipment of ornaments bas arrived. 
If you are looking for a wedding gift, bow 
about the Bride and Groom's First Ornaments 
Set @ $55.00. The set includes 12 different 
ornaments and each one bas a special meaning 
for banging on their first Christmas tree 
together. Please come and visit the Museum 
Store or call for selection of ornaments. Shop 
early for best selection. If you would like 
the ornament personalized, you can have the 
name of the person and the year painted on the 
ornament for$ 1.00. 

BOOKS 

MUSEUM STORE HIGHLIGHTS 

2008 Calendars 
• Mucha 2008 Wall calendar featuring 

Moet & Chandon Dry Imperial, Paris 
1900 and more $12.99 

• Alphonse Mucha 2008 Wall 
calendar featuring Bleu Deschamps 
1897, Monaco Monte-Carlo 1897 
and more $13.99 

• Dale Chihuly 2008 Wall calendar 
includes Black Cylinders, Baskets 
and Venetians $12.95 

Czech and Slovak Heritage ... Family Stories ... Traditions and Recipes Cookbook compiled 
by the Museum Guild of the National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library. Spiral bound, 436 
pages $22.00. Now in its second printing! 

The Wall Growing Up Behind the Iron Curtain by author and illustrator, Peter Sis. I was 
born at the beginning of it all, on the Red Side-The Communist Side-of the Iron Curtain. In 
remarkable drawings and diaries, Peter Sis bas brought memory and history together to take us 
on this extraordinary journey behind the Iron Curtain. HB $18.00 

Mucha by Sarah Mucha, HB $40.00. A beautiful coffee-table book telling the story of 
Aphonse Mucha's life with biography, 4-color illustrations, family photos and more. 

Other great gift-giving ideas: genuine Bohemian Garnets, dolls in ethnic costumes, wooden 
toys, Bohemian crystal, china tea sets with rose pattern, and more. 

Shop Online, Anytime! www.NCSML.org 

l!WJad 

MUSIC 
Czech Masters of the 18th Century, Musica 
Antiqua Citolibensis featuring J.A. Gallina, 
K.B. Kopi'va, J.Lokaj. J.N.Vent on 4-CD Set 
$55.00. 

Dvorak Symphonies 1-9 'New World' 
performed by Vaclav Neumann and the Czech 
Philharmonic Orchestra on 6-CD Set $79.95. 

Jazz Night At The Museum with Emil Vik/icky 
"the Essence of European Jazz, " performed 
at the National Czech & Slovak Museum & 
Library, CD $15.00. 

Jakub Jan Ryba Czech Christmas Mass 
performed by the Prague Philharmonic Choir, 
Prague Symphony Orchestra conducted by 
Vaclav Smetacek, CD $16.00. 

Musica Antiqua Praha, Pavel Klikar, 
Christmas Music of Bohemian Baroque 
CD $16.00. 

A Czech and Then Some Christmas performed 
by A Czech and Then Some CD $21.00. 
Includes Narodil se Kristus Pan, Ja Maly 
Prichazim and 16 more selections. 

(6 I£) (6 I£) 
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